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From the Acting Principals Desk  
 

I want to thank all of the 
families who came to school last 
Wednesday as part of our 
Education Week open 
afternoon. We hope you 
enjoyed being in your child’s 
classroom and thank you for the 

role you play in supporting their education.  

Last week our Year 3/4 students went to 
Frankston to tour the award winning ‘Graffiti 
Trail’ and our Year 5/6 students will go next 
week. The students and staff all had a fabulous 
time, please see the article further in the 
newsletter. Thank you to Ms Hermiston for 
organising this fantastic excursion!  

Reconciliation Week  

This week is National Reconciliation Week and 
the theme this year is ‘Be Brave. Make Change.” 
It is a challenge to all Australian’s to ‘Be Brave’ 
and tackle the unfinished business of 
reconciliation so we can ‘Make Change’ for the 
benefit of all Australians.  Our students have 
been focusing on this learning in the classrooms 
this week. 

 

COVID-19/RATs 

Another box of RATs will be sent home today 
with your child. It is recommended that RATs are 
used by students and staff when they are 
showing any COVID-19 symptoms. RATs are also 
required to be used for 5 days if a student is a 
close contact of a confirmed case and then they 
must wear a mask at school during that time.  

Please also ensure you are continuing to notify us 
and the Department of Health if your child 
returns a positive RAT result. Thank you for your 
support. 

 

World Oceans Day 

Next Wednesday is World Oceans Day. All 
students are encouraged to dress in blue or as a 
sea creature and bring a gold coin donation.  

There will be activities designed by our students 
on the day for all classes as well. Thank you to 
our iSea iCare and Environmental Leaders for 
organising this event. 

Uniforms 

As the colder months approach, we understand 
our students will be wearing jackets and beanies 
to keep warm. We highly recommend these 
items are navy blue to match our uniform. School 
logo beanies can also be purchased at Primary 
School Wear (PSW) our official uniform supplier 
in Mornington. If you are having financial 
difficulty and need some assistance with winter 
uniforms, please call the school and chat with me 
as I will be able to assist you. 

Facebook 

Do you ‘like’ us on Facebook? Search ‘Hastings 
Primary School’ to see more of what goes on at 
school. 

Rebecca Legge  

Acting Principal. 
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Sentral Parent Portal 
 
All reports for Semester 1 2022 will 
be loaded electronically on the 
portal in the last week of term. 
 
We will not be providing paper copies of reports 
this semester. If you need any assistance with 
downloading the application please contact the 
office.  
 
Parent Teacher Interviews will also be arranged 
through Sentral Parent Portal for Term 3. More 
information to come.  
 

Enrolment process / school tours  
  
Our 2023 school tours are continuing. We are  
opening the school to prospective new parents 
and inviting them to a school tour. If you know of 
interested prep parents for 2023 please  
encourage them to ring the office to book a tour. 
  
Important Transition dates and time 

Wednesday 10th August 
Wednesday 14th September 
Wednesday 12th October 
Wednesday 16thth November 

       2:15-3:00pm 

2023 Enrolment Information Evening 
 
Tuesday 8th November 

        6:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
 
We are inviting new parents to walk around our 
school, see our classrooms, meet our teachers 
and see the fabulous work being completed by 
our students.  
  
For parents with siblings starting in 2023 we  
encourage you to enrol your children early in the 
term to give us an early indication of our  
enrolments for the New Year. Enrolment forms 
are available from the office NOW. 
 
Monday 13th June — Queens Birthday Public 

Holiday 
No students to attend 
Friday 24th June —  Last Day of 
Term  2:30 dismissal 
 

District Cross Country  
 
Congratulations to everyone who represented 
Hastings Primary School at District Cross country. 
A special mention to Lilly Mulheron who qualified 
for the next round and ran for Hastings Primary 
School yesterday 
 



 

Hastings Primary School Newsletter   10-20 Hodgins Road Hastings Vic 3915                            Ph: 03 5979 1517          

 hastings.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 



 

Hastings Primary School Newsletter   10-20 Hodgins Road Hastings Vic 3915                            Ph: 03 5979 1517          

 hastings.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Walk to School Day  

 

“Walk to school day aims to improve our daily exercise 
routines. It also teaches vital road  safety skills, like 
how to use a pedestrian crossing safely.  Walking to 
school is the perfect way to start the day by getting 
some exercise and fresh air, ready to start school with 
a clear mind.” 

 

On Friday the 27th May we walked to school together, 
with our friends, family and teachers.  We met at three 
different locations and walked safely together. After 
we arrived at school we given a yummy pancake.  

Thank you to all parents and carers who walked and 
supported this worthwhile event .  

Now try to keep up the walking to school safely every 
day! 

Mrs. Doherty   
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Student of The Week 

Class Week Ending Friday  20th May 

PA Sofia Rorich The super Sofia! You have continued to shine this week. You demonstrated 
your knowledge of data during maths and continued to be a fantastic 
classroom helper during art. Keep it up! 

P1B Maddy Goodrem What a wonderful week you have had Maddy! You continue to work hard 
on your alphabet knowledge and your skills as a reader. Your enthusiasm is 
infectious and the joy on your face when you are successful is wonderful to 
observe. Keep up the fantastic work Maddy. 

1/2A Hiedi Moore You have had a big week Hiedi. You handled yourself very well during our 
excursion and was a supportive and helpful friend. You produced some 
great writing and went up a reading level as well as a M100W level. You 
also added some money into your class bank account. What an awesome 
week Hiedi! 

1/2B Zac Rees-Heald For arriving each day with a smile, on time and ready to learn. Keep 
persisting with being organized Zac. I know you can do it! 

3/4A Lilly Elliott Congratulations Lilly! It has been a pleasure to watch you engaging in your 
learning this week, particularly in reading, as you proudly informed me of 
the increase in your levile score. Your efforts in regular nightly reading are 
definitely paying off Lilly, don’t stop now!! 

3/4B Isabelle Damman Isabelle, you have demonstrated an increased confidence in your reading, 
moving up two levels this week which is an amazing effort. Keep up the 
great work! 

3/4C Indiana Goodrem Indi you have  worked really well this week in Literacy and have  taken 
control of your learning by tackling your independent spelling task with 
enthusiasm and a very high degree of success. Like a true Kingfisher you 
have swooped down and swiftly gobbled up your work.  

5/6A Harley Priddle Harley you have continued the year positively and with an enthusiasm to 
learn and strive to achieve. The effort and determination to conquer your 
understanding of Area and Perimeter has been astounding. Good Job 
Harley! 

5/6B Elise Churcher Elise, the rock group ‘Starship’ would be proud on the way you ‘built this 
city’. You have buckled down with your city planning and brought it to life 
inside Minecraft Education. Way to go Elise! 

5/6C Marc Castro Marc, the meticulous may have made his mark with Minecraft this week. 
We have seen some magnificent paper mapping made real in the realms of 
Minecraft Education.  Way to go Marc! 

  Auslan Signer of the Week 

 Cole Jacob Congratulations Cole on your fantastic effort in Auslan this week! You 
demonstrated your sign knowledge and had fun playing games with your peers. 
Keep up the great work Cole! 
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Student of The Week 

Class Week Ending Friday  27th May 

PA Leroy Peace What a week you have had Leroy! Your pure enthusiasm for EVERYTHING light 
up our room. No matter what the task is, you show unmatchable eagerness to 
give it a go. You should be proud of your passion for learning. Keep it up! 

P1B Eva George Wow Eva! Your handwriting continues to go from strength to strength. This 
week you carefully focused on your finger spacing and where your letters sit on 
the dotted thirds. You tackle every task with care and determination to do your 
very best. All of your hard work is noticed and appreciated. Well done Eva! 

1/2A Ryder Groves Thank you for your continued efforts with your reading Ryder, it is really 
showing super outcomes. Most impressive this week has been your listening to 
our lessons and the questions you have asked. Some of your questions are very 
mature and through out. Keep asking questions of your lessons and learning 
Ryder, and keep your big brain thinking.  

3/4A Thomo Rogers Thomo you impressed me yesterday on our Street Art Excursion. You displayed 
great listening skills at all times and stuck to your buddy throughout the day, 
from the moment we left the school till the moment we returned. Thomo you 
should be proud of how you represented our school yesterday. 
Congratulations Thomo! 

3/4B Beau Knight Beau, it was indeeed a pleasure to listen to you reading this week. Your 
increased confidence in your reading has been outstanding so far this year and 
to see you go up another two levels was fantastic. Congratulations on your 
persistence, it is making a real difference. Great Work! 

3/4C Zoey Baker Zoey, you are to be congratulated for your ongoing hard work in mathematics 
this week. In particular your commitment and understanding in addition and 
subtraction and your willingness to undertake further practice. Well done 
Zoey! 

5/6A William Ramage William, you have really stepped up in your leadership role as an Isea-Icare 
Ambassador. This has translated in the classroom, as a helpful and caring 
student who is respected by all. Great term William!  

5/6B Jesse Dalzell-Iverson  Jessee you have name a positive return to our classroom. You have quickly 
reconnected with your friends and learning. Keep up the great work Jesse! 

5/6C Bella Barrett Bella you participate in all school activities with enthusiasm and a smile! 
You have displayed growing confidence and stepped up as a student 
leader. Your positive attitude is shining through. Keep up the great work 
Bella!  

  Auslan Signer of the Week 

 Richelle Chea Congratulations Richelle on a fabulous attitude you bring to Auslan every 
week! You completed a wonderful storyboard demonstrating your enjoyment 
of an Auslan story as part of National Simultaneous Storytime.  Keep up the 
great work Richelle! 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

2/6 
Lilly 

Elliott 

4/6 
Jacob 

Kalbfel 

7/6 
Kayley 

Churcher 

10/6 
Axel 

Symonds 

13/6 
Lumen 
Carroll 

13/6 
Charlotte 
Staave-
Fischer 

14/6 
Rhythm 
Wyatt 

6/6 
Lacey 

Sweetnam 

Wednesday 8th June World Ocean Day 
Students to wear blue or dress as sea creatures 
Gold Coin Donation  

Thursday 9th June Street Art Excursion 5/6 Students 

Monday 13th June Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Thursday 16th June Winter Lightening Premiership 

Thursday 23rd June Meal Deal 

Friday 24th June End of Term 2:30 Dismissal  

Friday 24th June Monthly Market 

Important Dates Term 2 2022 
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